
1 

GFWC/KY 

“WALKING WITH CONFIDENCE” 

July 2017 
 

Seventh Edition 
Editor 

Joyce Bell 

Susette D. Redwine                              Preshus Howard  

GFWC Kentucky                                  GFWC Kentucky 

President                                              Director of Jr. Clubs  



2 

From the President: 

My goodness, the summer is flying by.  In some ways that’s great but in other ways I need some down time.  I 

hope you have taken time to enjoy family, friends, travel, arts and crafts and so much more. 

Thank you so much for attending the State Convention in May.  I had so much fun during it.  I hope those who 

attended did too.  I want to hear from you how we can make it better.  I have heard from some of you and have 

taken to heart your comments so we will be making more changes for next year. 

I can’t believe that District Meetings will begin soon.  I can’t wait to see you at many of them this fall. 

Don’t forget to let Headquarters know of any office changes.  You may mail them to PO 1587, Frankfort 40602 or 
email it to me at gfwckypresident@gmail.com. 
Hope you enjoy your summer! 

Stay Confident! 

Susette 

During our State Convention we recognized over 200 projects and programs!  Congratulations to all our award 

winners! 

 

 

 

Special congratulations to: 

 Tricia Noel – GFWC Kentucky’s Jennie Award winner and SER Jennie Nominee 

 Evelyn Waugh – GFWC Kentucky’s Outstand Clubwoman from the Murray Woman’s Club 

 Amy Mason – GFWC Kentucky LEADS Participant for the 2017 International Convention 

 GFWC Kentucky Benton Juniorettes – Received their official Charter  

 GFWC Kentucky LEADS Club – they too received their official Charter 

 Gaye Gardner – selected to serve as the 5 year member for the House Committee 

 Peggy Barnes – selected by the Convention Voting body to serve as the State Nominating Chairperson and 
selected by the House Committee to serve as the Chairperson for this year 

mailto:gfwckypresident@gmail.com
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Thank you for helping to select GFWC Kentucky’s First Queen of the Convention! 

We are proud to present, her majesty 

Judy Mathis of the GFWC Lexington Woman’s Club 

Queen Judy will greet our guest at SER in November as we host our friends from  

West Virginia, Virginia, North Carolina, Maryland, Tennessee and DC! 

 

Because of you and your contributions, we have raised close to $5000 for our savings towards the replace-

ment of the HVAC System at Headquarters. 

Watch for our next exciting recognition! 

 

 

It was really OUR time to shine during the 2017 GFWC International Convention! 

I hope we represented you well during the Convention!  Delegates knew Kentucky was in the HOUSE as 

16 – yes, 16 delegates traveled to Palm Springs to represent you.  And represent we did. 

Three of this Officer’s shining moments were: 

GFWC Prestonsburg Woman’s Club winning Honorable Mention in Conservation. 

GFWC Kentucky winning the Fundraising Award!  This is because of YOU and your support! 

And my absolute highlight was the recognition of our Director of Junior Club’s, Preshus Howard as a  

Platinum Level Junior Director!!!! 
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DATES TO REMEMBER FOR 2017-2018: 

August 15   Ads & articles due for state magazine 

     To magazine@gfwcky.com 

September 1   Newsletter information due to  

     newsletter@gfwcky.com 

September-October  Fall District Meetings 

October 1   District Dues to Governor due 

     $0.75 per member 

October 11   Room Reservations due for SER 

November 1   State Dues to GFWC Kentucky Headquarters 

    Dues and Contribution Sheets Due along with List of Current Members 

    Nomination Forms for 2018-2020 Executive Committee 

    Bylaw Changes to be considered for the 2018 Convention body 

    Resolution suggestions due for consideration during the 2018 Convention  

November 2-5   SER – hostesses, GFWC Kentucky Hebron, KY 

     More information later! 

December 1   Newsletter information due to  

     newsletter@gfwcky.com 

December 6   GFWC Kentucky Holiday Open House Frankfort 1-3 pm  

January 15   Ads & articles due for state magazine 

     To magazine@gfwcky.com 

February 1   Reports due – Statistical Sheets, individual areas and narratives 

    LEADS Nominations due  

February 26   Newsletter information due to  

     newsletter@gfwcky.com 
March 1   CIP Award Nominations due to Headquarters 

Ads & articles due for state magazine – will contain nominees for office/bylaw 

changes and resolutions 

     Send to magazine@gfwcky.com 

 

mailto:newsletter@gfwcky.com
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March 8   WHRC GFWC Kentucky Program  Frankfort 1-3 pm 

March 15 Newsletter Contest entries for consideration by GFWC due to GFWC      Head-

quarters by this date for consideration of a GFWC Award 

March 15-18 Possible trip to DC to include visit to GFWC Headquarters – more to come 

March 18 Possible KET Day   Lexington 

April 12-15 Possible trip to Savannah, GA – more to come 

April 16    Newsletter information due to  

     newsletter@gfwcky.com 
April 24    GFWC Federation Day Celebration Frankfort 1 pm 

May 17-19   123rd GFWC Kentucky Convention Louisville   

May 20    2018-2020 Board of Directors Meeting Louisville 

June 22-26   GFWC International Convention  St. Louis, MO  

 

WATCH FOR OTHER DATES:  LEGISLATIVE DAY AND OTHERS 

 

There will be a great Arts & Crafts contest,  

lots of fun and a day of great information.  Hope to see everyone.  

 

OCTOBER 7, 2017     3RD DISTRICT FALL CONFERENCE 

Hosted by Beechmont Woman's Club 
4722 South Third Street 
Louisville, KY 

mailto:newsletter@gfwcky.com
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Hello everyone! 

Since our last newsletter you have all probably been relaxing, vacationing 

and enjoying the warm weather.  Well, mostly it’s been warm.  I can’t figure 

the weather out this year.  Seems we have had a lot of rain.   

Somewhere I read, “Without rain, nothing grows”.  So, just keep thinking of 

the flowers blooming and smile when it rains out your picnic, parade, etc.! 

OK, enough small talk.  I read an article in my local paper and thought 

some of us could help with this!  The Kentucky Department of Fish and 

Wildlife Resources is calling on citizens to help with a simple survey of wild 

turkeys this summer.  Do you ever see wild turkeys?  They visit my yard oc-

casionally or cross my driveway.  They’re not flashy but I like them.  

During July and August whenever you see wild turkey hens, poults (which 

from the article must be “kids”) or gobblers, you record your observations 

and then send it in to the Department so they can compile the data into a 

statewide index that gauges the summer’s turkey hatch, which helps assess 

population levels.  This provides valuable information for the Department’s 

turkey management program.   

Hopefully a survey copy is included in this newsletter.  So, go out there and 

count turkeys!! (In case Joyce doesn’t have space to include the actual sur-

vey, here’s the information to find it on line at the KY Fish and Wildlife web-

site:  go to “fw.ky.gov” and search under key words “turkey survey”.) 

Until next newsletter, 

Happy Conserving, 

Gay Nell and Brooke 

gconley08@gmail.com  606-524-9990 

bbstrong@barbourville.com  606-627-0792 

mailto:gconley08@gmail.com
mailto:bbstrong@barbourville.com
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Clubwomen from the 1st District LOVED attending our State Con-
vention in May!!  

The 9th district conference will be on 

Saturday, Sept. 16 in Monticello, KY.  

Greetings from your Director of Junior Clubs, Preshus Howard! 

I hope everyone is enjoying their summer and this crazy Kentucky weather! The 2017 GFWC Annual 
Convention was super-HOT in California with lots of fun and learning. I am proud to say that GFWC 
Kentucky Juniors were recognized for Junior Membership Increase and our GFWC Benton Juniorette 
Club received a certificate of participation. GFWC Kentucky also received Third Place for 2016-2017 
Top March for Babies State from March of Dimes. Great job ladies and please keep up the excellent 
work! I was humbled by the recognition of receiving Platinum Level for the 2016 Millie Crom Award for 
Excellence in Junior State Leadership. This could not have been accomplished without the great work 
that all of our Juniors, Juniorettes, and Generals do for our Junior Special Programs. Our Kentucky ladies 
truly are hardworking and fabulous!! 

I am looking forward to attending meetings with all of our Junior Clubs and seeing what great plans they 

have going on within their clubs this year. Also, I will see you all at our Fall Districts that will be here 

before we know it. Thank you ladies for a great year and looking forward to see what wonderful things 

you all come up with this year.  
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GFWC-KY Annual Convention Arts, Crafts & Photography Contests Report 

Seven out of nine district vice-governors from the 2016 Fall Conference Season reported pre-registration results for 

the annual contest. Five out of nine districts had vice-governors or their designated substitutes work at the annual con-

test. Three judges who were provided to the GFWC-KY judged the contests in order to insure no bias. The photography 

contest was judged in February 2017 due to scheduling conflicts with convention dates. Total entries: 105 combined 

clubwomen and student entries. 

First place winners were announced and awarded their ribbons and certificates on Saturday, May 20, 2017. 

Here is a list of the first, second and third prize winners identified by name followed by district number in order of judg-

ing by category. 

CLUBWOMAN CONTEST: 

Painting: 1st Brenda Fontana, 3; 2nd Elizabeth Ann McLeod, 9; 3rd, Martha McQueary, 9 

Drawing: 1st Delores Huffman, 3; 2nd Joetta H Kelly, 1; 3rd Die Biebighauser, 8 

Watercolor: 1st Karen Peteman, 5; 2nd Joetta H Kelly, 1 

Sculpture: 1st Betty Whitaker, 7; 2nd Joetta H Kelly, 1 

China Painting: 1st Claudia Tyler, 3 

Ceramics & Pottery: 2nd Joan Meadows, 4; 3rd Joetta H Harley, 1 (no 1st place awarded) 

Ornaments: 1st Linda Dietrict 1; 2nd Teresa Schmidt, 3 

Scrapbook: 1st Marion Metcalfe, 3; 2nd Linda Bennett, 3; 3rd Susan Harley, 8  

Jewelry: 1st Anita Vance, 1 

Rugs: 1st Joetta H Kelly 1 

Weaving: 1st Teresa Schmidt, 3 

Purse: 1st Cindy Leach, 8 

Wearable Art: 1st Jean Duncan, 3; 2nd Louise Pool, 1 

Wreath: 1st Jenny West, 9; 2nd Jean Duncan, 3; 3rd Darla Doss, 1 

Cross Stitch: 1st Patty Landrum, 8 

Counted Cross Stitch: 1st Diane Taylor, 1; 2nd Bridget Murphy, 8 

Crochet:  1st Anita Vance, 1; 2nd Joan Shaffer, 7; 3rd Sheila Surse, 9 

Knitting: 1st Anita Vance, 1; 2nd Carol Skinner, 3 

Embroidery: 1st Louise Pool, 1; 2nd Patty Landrum, 8; 3rd Kim Thull, 3 

Needlepoint: 1st Beth Hill, 5 
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Quilts- Miscellaneous: 1st Jane Pfarner, 5; 2nd Patricia Hutson, 1; 3rd Bridget Murphy, 8  

Quilts – Collaborative: 1st Anita Vance and Onieda White, 1 

Quilts- Applique: 1st Toppy Polsgrove, WC of Frankfort (no district given); 2nd Joan Snarr, 6 

Quilts- Patchwork: 1st Patricia Hutson, 1 

Photography – World in Pictures, Calendar: 1st Jean Duncan, 3; 2nd Sheila Enyart,?; 3rd Donna 

Vaughn, 2 

Photography – Scenes: 1st Marcia Hawkins, 9; 2nd Joetta H Kelly, 1; 3rd Gaye Gardner, 4 

Photography – Still Life: 1
st
 Sherry Decker, 5; 2

nd
 Joetta H Kelly, 1; 3

rd
 Gaye Gardner, 4 

Photography – Living Things: 1st Donna Vaughn, 2; 2nd Jenny West, 9; 3rd Judy Kay Howell, 7 

Photography – Volunteers in Action: 1st Charlotte Johnson, WC of Madisonville (no district given); 2nd 

Jenny West, 9; 3rd Gaye Gardner, 4 

STUDENT ARTS & CRAFTS CONTEST: 

Drawing: 1st Madison York, Bowling Green (no district given); 2nd Ellie Robinson, 5; 3rd Ryan Wezner, 1 

Painting: 1st Brenna Detweilwer, 6; 2nd Cassidy Wick, 5; 3rd Marlee Miller, 9 

Watercolor: 1st Alexa Hazel, Bowling Green (no district given); 2nd Ariel Cline, 9; 3rd Andrea Cahill, 5 

Computer Design: 1st Mackenzie Walden, 9; 2nd Jane Halloran, 6 

Printing: 1st McKenzie Sloan, 9; 2nd Marissa Martinez, 5 

Pottery & Ceramics: 1st Jacob Sergent, 8; 2nd Eli Jouett, 5 

Sculpture: 1st Iris “Leo” Carson, Bowling Green (no district # given); 2nd Ariel Cline, 9 

Needlework: 1st Emmalea Barnes, 1 

Basket Weaving: 1st Katie Bonney, Morehead (no district given) 

 

 

 

Submitted by: Karen Claiborne, GFWC-KY 2017 Arts, Crafts & Photography Chairman 
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Congratulations to:  Evelyn Wallace for 

Outstanding Clubwoman Article  

  

Happy 80th birthday to Merryman Kemp, 

 who served as 1st District Governor from 2004-06. 

 

Martha Crafton, Merryman Kemp and Pat Harrington 
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COME AND MEET THE AUTHOR! 

 

The Woman’s Club of St Matthew is hosting a special 
guest speaker on Monday, August 28

th
 from 11:00 to 

12:00 at the St. Matthews Community Center, 310 Pin 
Lane, 40207. The program is free and open to the pub-
lic. 

 

The speaker will be Carolyn Furdek, a local, female, 
veteran who graduated from the United States Military 
Academy and was a NCAA Division 1 swimmer.  She 
served three deployments over the course of four years 
in the deserts of Iraq and Afghanistan and the fight that 
remained upon her return home with invisible wounds.   

 

Please come and follow Carolyn’s journey through war, 
her relentless search for answers and an eventual di-
agnosis and treatment she and her providers now hope 
to share with others. Her book is titled “Locked In: A 
Soldier & Civilian’s Struggle with Invisible Wounds”. 

 

For more event information, contact Public Issues 
Chairman Renee Finnegan at 502-600-1406 or visit our 
website at WCSM.org. 
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CLUBWOMAN OF THE YEAR EVELYN WALLACE 
 

 
Flabbergasted, stunned, and thankful were some of the words used by Evelyn Wallace of 

the Murray Woman’s Club in First District when her name was announced as GFWC Kentucky’s 

Outstanding Clubwoman for 2016 at the state convention in May.  That is Evelyn’s personality:  

humble, soft-spoken, and genuinely surprised by her accomplishments.  She is a liaison for the 

Murray Woman’s Club, inviting newcomers to become involved and informing all women in the 

community about the mission and benefits of becoming a member of the MWC. 

Evelyn has been an enthusiastic, active member of the Murray Woman’s Club since 1985.  

In those years she has served in a variety of departmental and general club offices, including 

Chairman of the Kappa Department since 1996 until assuming the role of General Club President 

in June of 2016.  Her calm demeanor and steady leadership have been valuable in leading the club 

and department through a number of fundraisers and civic obligations. With each challenge met, 

she has grown in confidence and leadership, gaining the respect of all. 

One of the most recent challenges involved maintenance and improvements to the 80-year-

old clubhouse.  Necessary improvements to the building to make it more accessible with handrails 

and improved sidewalk/parking were completed.  Due to serving food to the public, the kitchen 

had to be upgraded in order to have it certified as a commercial facility.  As you can imagine, retro

-fitting and updating such an historic structure was daunting and expensive.  
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 kitchen had to be upgraded in order to have it certified as a commercial facility.  As you 

can imagine, retro-fitting and updating such an historic structure was daunting and expensive.  

Evelyn’s leadership and determination have proven most valuable in managing a diverse 

group of women who must be heard and respected.  She has listened and facilitated a number of 

planning sessions related to these renovations, keeping everyone on-track and productive, with the 

common goal of improving the facility and maintaining friendships within the group.  Her leader-

ship continued to serve as an anchor as the club moved into the funding phase of these projects.   

She is a very effective representative of the Murray Woman’s Club to the greater commu-

nity.  Each Monday she is a guest on the local radio station, where she keeps the listeners informed 

about club goals, activities, fundraisers and community projects.  Thanks to her knowledge of lo-

cal history, our nominee brings a special flair to the broadcasts, weaving in personal stories and 

historical highlights.  As the daughter and granddaughter of MWC members, she brings a unique 

sense of place and history as part of her community outreach to members and potential members. 

 



15 

Evelyn is a cancer survivor and active member of the local breast cancer support group.  She is al-

ways willing to meet with newly-diagnosed women, providing assurance and comfort to them.  This year, 

as part of breast cancer awareness week, she worked with the local newspaper to share her personal story of 

survival, which provided inspiration to many women in the community as well as comfort for their families. 

She is a very visible presence in the community, especially in the fall, when she can be seen at the 

farmer’s market and small vendor sites around town providing mums, pumpkins and bales of hay for sale to 

all.  Her friendly manner, enthusiasm for our town and civic organizations is obvious as she meets new peo-

ple, and customers often leave as friends.   

As a lifelong resident of Calloway County, Evelyn has a deep knowledge and respect for our club’s 

place in local history and enthusiastically promotes both at every opportunity.  Her presence and leadership 

in the community brings honor to our organization as she continues to be an advocate for the ideals of 

GFWC. 
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MEMBERSHIP 

By President-elect Pat Harrington, Membership Chairman 

pdharrington5@gmail.com (please note change) 
 

I hope everyone reads this article because it contains some very practical tips for recruiting and re-
taining members in our organization.  With membership dwindling across the country, it is vital that 
everyone does her part to bring in, keep, and celebrate members.    
Here are a few of the successful ideas that were shared by the 24 clubs that reported for 2016:   
Free food + door prizes + planning + participation + execution = success.  That is what the Radcliff 
Woman’s Club enjoyed when 77 women attended the club’s first Meet & Greet.  The 14-member ex-
ecutive board held a 2-hour meeting to discuss the idea and the benefits such an event would bring 
in recruiting new members from the community.  With the president heading the planning committee, 
a date was set.  Ads inviting the public were placed in 2 local newspapers; flyers were designed, 
printed, and placed in businesses known to be frequented by area women; and Facebook and the 
website were kept current regarding the event.  That night members decorated and arranged tables 
around a refreshment buffet in the center of the room.  A wide variety of finger foods and desserts 
were prepared by clubwomen.  Display tables ringing the room held GFWC Kentucky and club infor-
mation, showcased member and student arts and crafts, press books for review, story boards with 
club photographs highlighting activities, and upcoming fundraisers.  A clubwoman was at each table 
to explain what the club does, why it is done, and how it benefits the community.  Guests were en-
couraged to sign a guest book with contact information and personal interests in order to be eligible 
for 1 of the 6 donated door prizes.  This information was used to contact prospective members.  The 
president presented an overview of how individual members and the club fit into the district, state, 
and international organizations.   
This club believes that when a member is having fun she will sustain her membership and invite oth-
ers to participate, thus accomplishing the double goals of recruiting new members and retaining es-
tablished members.  One way the Okolona Woman’s Club has been able to do that is through their 
decision to have a different meeting theme each month with appropriate decorations.  Who wouldn’t 
like to be Queen for a Day where you can wear a crown and hear Miss Kentucky USA?  Or having 
the Bachelor (a local florist who brought a rose for each member) asking you if you would accept his 
rose?  Or bringing in your high school graduation picture to share?  Christmas, Mardi Gras, and the 
club’s birthday were celebrated with parties.   Add in a “Cabin Fever” night, a pirate night, an interna-
tional night with native dress, and a patriotic meeting and you have quite a diversity of themes sure 
to keep the excitement going.   
Bowling Green Junior Woman’s Club utilized a healthy mix of social events and having fun together 
outside of meetings and volunteering for membership.  They maintained a variety of occasions to get 
more members and guests involved.  The club used a wreath making party; going to dinner and hav-
ing potlucks; walking in 5K races; trips to concerts, shows, and ball games; and a paint party in addi-
tion to regular social events to add new members.   
Club business cards were provided for all members of the Bullitt County Woman’s Club to pass out 
to women in the community.  Information on the club, GFWC Kentucky, and GFWC were on the 
front.  On the back a place was provided for members to write in the location, date, and time of the 
next meeting along with the member’s name and contact information.  These were used as a mar-
keting tool and an invitation for women to come to a meeting.   
A major goal of the Jackson’s Woman’s Club in 2016 was the club-wide recruitment of new mem-

bers, particularly targeting women who exhibited leadership and were interested in community.  

 

SPECIALNOTE:  NEW EMAIL ADDRESS FOR PAT HARRINGTON 

paharrington5@gmail.com 

mailto:pdharrington5@gmail.com
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Membership (Cont) from Pat Harrington 
 
A major goal of the Jackson’s Woman’s Club in 2016 was the club-wide recruitment of new members, particu-
larly targeting women who exhibited leadership and were interested in community involvement, service, and 
improvement.  It was felt that an influx of new members would bring new life and ideas while insuring the club 
would be sustained over time due to a steadily aging membership.  To help facilitate the integration of the new 
membership, the club yearbook now contains a picture of each member along with their current contact infor-
mation, committee appointments, and other pertinent facts.  As new members are added, an addendum to the 
yearbook is printed with the same information.  This makes it much easier to put new names with new faces 
and quickly facilitates incorporating everyone into the group.   
A new member recruitment was held where members were encouraged to invite a prospective member to the 
meeting held at a locally owned restaurant.  Any member of the Morgan County Woman’s Club who brought a 
guest received a free dessert with her dinner.  The prospective member also received a dessert of her choice, 
compliments of the club.  Each clubwoman whose guest joined and paid dues that night had her name entered 
into a drawing for a $50 gift certificate to a local spa.  Orders were taken for club shirts for the new members as 
a gift from the club.   
The Woman’s Club of St. Matthews needed to get the word out to the community to let everyone know the club 
was still very active as a lot of people thought the club no longer existed since the clubhouse had been sold.  
Their solution?  The city has quarterly newsletters that are sent to every home in St. Matthews.  The club made 
sure every newsletter had an article telling about the club, what they were doing for the community, and activi-
ties to which women were invited.   
Barbourville Woman’s Study Club adopted the attitude that everyone is important and has a unique ability to 
contribute.  The synergy created has allowed the club to merge the knowledge and wisdom of more experi-
enced members with the enthusiasm and technological experience of newer members, resulting in both a firm 
foundation for the club and fresh ideas.   
You want your sister clubwomen there when things in life are hard, and Okolona Woman’s Club is good at that.  
When a family member of a clubwoman dies, the clubhouse is offered for family gatherings.  Food is donated 
and served for funeral meals.   
Radcliff Woman’s Club participated in a number city events, worked with other civic and church groups, and 
held several fundraisers throughout the year.  They were a visible force in the community but needed a way to 
distinguish their club from other participating organizations.  To that end, several green aprons with the club 
monogram were purchased and worn when serving food at the Mayor’s Breakfast, opening day for the Commu-
nity Center pool, and fundraising dinners.  Four club banners of varying sizes and two magnetic signs for vehi-
cles were used for parade participation.  Brochures highlighting club projects, areas of volunteerism, and basic 
club information were distributed at these events.    
Prestonsburg Woman’s Club helped to host a Women's Conference at Big Sandy Community & Technical Col-
lege.  They provided homemade breakfast items throughout the morning sessions.  In order to give prospective 
members a better idea of club activities and projects, members talked about the club in addition to having bro-
chures and yearbooks available.   
Madisonville switched to membership notebooks instead of printed booklets, which lowered costs significantly.    
Moving the location of meetings and choosing another caterer varied the routine enough to bring an exciting, 
refreshing change to members.    
Other clubs sharing membership projects were Barbourville Junior, Beechmont, Benton, Bettie Carter Morgan, 
Bowling Green, Cumberland, Hazel, Lexington, Marion, Monticello, Morehead, Murray, and Pikeville. 
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Domestic Violence Awareness and Prevention   

Small Clubs 1. Barbourville Woman’s Study Club 2. Morgan County WC 3. Cumberland County WC   

Medium Clubs 1. Suburban WC 2. Morehead WC 3. Jackson WC   

Large Clubs 1. Lexington WC 2. Murray WC 3. WC of Madisonville   

Creativity Award- Okolona WC   

Prevent Child Abuse America   

Small Clubs 1. Bettie Carter Morgan WC 2. Barbourville Woman’s Study Club 3. Morgan County WC   

Medium Clubs 1. Morehead WC 2. Livermore WC 3. Jackson WC   

Large Clubs 1. Murray WC   

Advocates for Children  Small Clubs 1. Morgan County WC 2. Bettie Carter Morgan WC 3. Barbourville Woman’s Study Club   

Medium Clubs 1. Bowling Green WC 2. Woodford County WC 3. Livermore WC   

 Large Clubs 1. Lexington WC 2. WC of Madisonville Creativity Award- Lexington WC   

March of Dimes   

Medium Clubs 1. Bowling Green WC   

St. Jude   

Medium Clubs 1. Woodford County WC 2. Jackson WC   

Large Clubs 1. Lexington WC 2. Murray WC   

Juvenile Diabetes Research Foundation   

Small Clubs 1. Morgan County WC 2. Bettie Carter Morgan WC and Benton WC 3. Prestonsburg WC   

Medium Clubs 1. Woodford County WC and Morehead WC 2. Beechmont WC 3. Pikeville WC   

Large Clubs 1. Murray WC 2. WC of Madisonville   

Press Book Contest   

First Place Classification 1- Bullitt County WC First Place Classification 2  SWEEPSTAKES WINNER- Radcliff WC First Place 

Classification 3- Murray WC Second Place Classification 3- Morehead WC First Place Classification 4- Pikeville WC Second 

Place Classification 4- Monticello WC Third Place Classification 4- Leitchfield WC First Place Classification5- Jackson WC Sec-

ond Place Classification 5- WC of Marion Third Place Classification 5- Benton W 
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Writing Contest   

CLUBWOMEN   

Poetry 1st –         Jean Duncan      WC of St. Matthews 2nd -        Sylvia Bailey      Pikeville WC 3rd -         Judy Kelso          Murray 

WC  

Short Story 1st -         Jean Duncan         WC of St. Matthews     2nd -        Nancy Hunt           WC of Marion   

YOUTH   

Poetry   

Category 1    1st - Benjamin Potter     WC of Marion Category 2    1st – MacKensie Flowers    Murray WC           2nd – Carman Guess  

WC of Marion Category 4    1st – Jessi Brewer   WC of Marion   Short Story Category 1    1st    Morgan Stewart     WC of Marion 

Cateory 3    1st    Paul Isaac Combs    WC of Marion Category 4    1st    Cameron Lane         Pikeville WC    

Arts   

Small Clubs 1. WC of Marion 2. Benton WC 3. Bettie Carter Morgan WC   

Medium Clubs 1. Monticello WC 2. Okolona WC 3. Jackson WC   

Large Clubs 1. Murray WC 2. WC of Madisonville 3. Bullitt WC   

Creativity Award- WC of Madisonville   

Junior Clubs- 1st Barbourville Junior Woman’s Study Club   

Juniorette Clubs- 1st Benton Juniorette Club   

 Conservation   

Small Clubs 1. Prestonsburg WC 2. Benton WC 3. Barbourville Woman’s  Study Club   

Medium Clubs 1. Jackson WC 2. Monticello WC 3. Radcliff WC   

Large Clubs 1. WC of Madisonville 2. Murray WC 3. Lexington WC   

Creativity Award- Prestonsburg WC   

Junior Clubs 1st – Barbourville Junior Woman’s Study Club   

Creativity Award- Barbourville Junior Woman’s Study Club   

Education    

Small Clubs 1. Bettie Carter Morgan WC 2. Morgan County WC 3. Benton WC and Florence WC   

Medium Clubs 1. Morehead WC 2. Okolona WC   

Large Clubs 1. Lexington WC 2. WC of Madisonville 3. Bullitt County WC   

Creativity Award- Fern Creek WC   

Junior Clubs 1. Barbourville Junior Woman’s Study Club 2. Bowling Green Junior Woman’s Club   

HOBY 1. Jackson WC  
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ESO   

1. Okolona WC 2. Radcliff WC   

Creativity Award- Radcliff WC   

Most Books Read 1. Angelique Puckett- Radcliff WC 2. Gaye Gardner- Bullitt County WC   

Clubs with Highest Percentage of Books per Member 1. Radcliff WC 2. Bluegrass Junior WC 3. Bullitt County WC   

District with Highest Percentage of Books per Member 1. Fourth District 2. Sixth District   

Individual Achievements Membership- Angelique Puckett and Gina Rahoi- Radcliff WC First Century- Gina Rahoi- Radcliff 

WC Star Level- Gina Rahoi- Radcliff WC   

KET 1. Murray WC 2. Woodford County WC 3. Bowling Green WC and Morehead WC   

Home Life  Small Clubs 1. Benton WC 2. Florence WC 3. Prestonsburg WC   

Medium Clubs 1. Jackson WC 2. Woodford County WC 3. Radcliff WC   

Large Clubs 1. Murray WC 2. WC of Madisonville 3. Lexington WC   

Junior Clubs 1. Barbourville Junior Woman’s Study Club 2. Bowling Green Junior WC  

Juniorette Clubs- Benton Juniorette Club   

Canine Companions for Independence   

Small Clubs 1. Morgan County WC   

Medium Clubs 1. Bowling Green WC 2. Morehead WC   

Large Clubs 1. Bullitt County WC 2. WC of Madisonville   

Junior Clubs 

Easter Seals   

Medium Clubs 1. Bowling Green WC 2. Morehead WC   

Large Clubs 1. WC of Madisonville   

International Outreach   

Small Clubs 1. Benton WC 2. Livermore WC and Florence WC 3. Hazel WC   

Medium Clubs 1. Okolona WC 2.   3. Bowling Green WC   

Large Clubs 1. Murray WC 2. Barbourville Woman’s Study Club 3. WC of Madisonville   

Creativity Award- Okolona WC   

Junior Clubs   

1st- Barbourville Junior Woman’s Study 

Clubs- Barbourville Junior Woman’s Study Club  
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Junior Clubs   

1st- Barbourville Junior Woman’s Study Club  

 Juniorette Clubs   

1st- Benton Juniorettes Club   

Heifer International   

Small Clubs- Bettie Carter Morgan WC Medium Clubs- Bowling Green WC Large Clubs- WC of Madisonville   

Operation Smile Small Clubs- WC of Marion Medium Clubs- Fern Creek WC Large Clubs- Murray WC   

Shot @ Life Small Clubs- Morgan County WC Medium Clubs- Jackson WC UNICEF   

Medium Clubs- Bowling Green WC Large Clubs- Murray WC   

Public Issues   

Small Clubs 1. Morgan County WC 2. Florence WC 3. Bettie Carter Morgan WC   

Medium Clubs 1. Radcliff WC 2. Suburban WC 3. Okolona WC   

Large Clubs 1. Murray WC 2. WC of Madisonville 3. Bullitt County WC   

Junior Clubs 1. Barbourville Junior Woman’s Study Club 2. Bowling Green Junior WC   

Sew Much Comfort Pikeville WC   

USO TIE- Murray WC and Bettie Carter Morgan WC  

 WOMEN’S HISTORY AND RESOURCE   

Small Clubs 1. Prestonsburg WC 2. WC of Marion 3. Hikes Point WC   

Medium Clubs 1. Okolona WC 2. Morehead WC 3. Jackson WC   

Large Clubs 1. Murray WC 2. WC of Madisonville 3. Lexington WC   

Creativity Award- Okolona WC   

Junior Clubs- 1st Barbourville Junior Woman’s Study Club  

Communications and Public Relations   

General Clubs 1. Murray WC 2. WC of Madisonville 3. Lexington WC   Junior Clubs 1. Bowling Green Junior WC 2. Bar-

bourville Junior Woman’s Study Club   

Creativity Award- Bowling Green Junior WC   

Newsletter Contest   

General Clubs 1. Bullitt County WC 2. Morehead WC 3. Fern Creek WC   

Media Campaign   

1st- Jackson WC   

Website  
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Website   

1st- Woodford County WC    

Legislative and Public Policy General Clubs 1. Woodford County WC 2. Morgan County WC 3. Bowling Green WC   

Creativity Award- Woodford County WC   

Junior Clubs 1. Barbourville Junior Woman’s Study Club   

Leadership   

Small Clubs 1. Bettie Carter Morgan WC 2. Morgan County WC 3. Barbourville Woman’s Study Club   

Medium Clubs 1. Morehead WC 2. Radcliff WC 3. Okolona EC   

Large Clubs 1. Murray WC 2. WC of Madisonville 3. Lexington WC   

Junior Clubs 1. Bowling Green Junior WC 2. Barbourville Junior Woman’s Study Club   

Fundraising  

Small Clubs 1. Ossoli WC 2. Prestonsburg WC 3. Bettie Carter Morgan WC   

Medium Clubs 1. Woodford County WC 2. Monticello WC 3. Radcliff WC   

Large Clubs 1. Lexington WC 2. Murray WC 3. WC of Madisonville  

 Junior Clubs 1. Bowling Green Junior WC 2. Barbourville Junior Woman’s Study Club   

Membership   

Small Clubs 1. Prestonsburg WC 2. Morgan County WC 3. Bettie Carter Morgan WC   

Medium Clubs 1.  2. Okolona WC 3. Radcliff WC and Beechmont WC   

Large Clubs 1. WC of Madisonville and Murray WC 2. Bullitt County WC   

Creativity Award- Woodford County WC Club  

Junior Clubs 1. Barbourville Junior Woman’s Study Club 2. Bowling Green Junior WC   

Outstanding Junior Club Barbourville Junior Woman’s Study Club   

Junior Rookie of the Year 

  

ar Beth Phipps, Barbourville Junior Woman’s Study  
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Scorecards by District   

First District Benton WC- 100% Murray WC- 105% WC of Marion- 100% Hazel WC- 100%   

Second District Livermore WC- 100% WC of Madisonville- 100%   

Third District Beechmont WC- 100% Fern Creek WC- 100% Okolona WC- 100% WC of St. Matthews- 105%   

Fourth District Bullitt Co. WC- 100% Radcliff WC- 100%   

Fifth District Bettie Carter Morgan WC- 110% Williamstown WC- 100%   

Sixth District Suburban WC- 100%   

Seventh District Elkhorn City WC- 100% Pikeville WC- 100% Prestonsburg WC- 100%   

Eighth District Jackson WC- 105% Morehead WC- 110% Morgan County WC- 100%   

Ninth District Barbourville Jr. Woman’s Study Club- 110% Barbourville Woman’s Study Club- 100% Monticello WC-105%  

Have you heard…….SER Conference 2017 is in Hebron, KY!! That’s right ladies, we are 

the hostesses for the Southeastern Region Conference!!  Mark your Calendars for Novem-

ber 2-5
th
 , 2017.  In Northern Kentucky, the South quite literally begins at our front door.  

Where small town warmth and hospitality go hand in hand with big city amenities and at-

tractions. 

Reservations can be made at the Cincinnati Airport Marriott in Hebron, Ky by calling 800-

696-0165        Please use Corporate code SER.  Room Rate is $109.00 plus tax (11.3%) 

per night.  Hotel DEADLINE is October 11, 2017. 

Thursday there will be a tour of The Ark Encounter.  Friday night get on your jeans, jewels, 

and be ready to drink Julips for Kentucky State Night Dinner. Themed Jeans, Jewels, and 

Julips!  

Be on the lookout for emails with more information in the upcoming months! 

 

Hope to see you there! 

Amy Mason 

Co-Chairman SER 

 


